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Officials' Newsletter 

Greetings From the Chair 

Welcome to Autumn! As we turn the page on the long course season and begin the 2022-23 

short course season, I want to thank all of you for the countless hours, both on deck and off, 

helping this great sport of swimming. It couldn't be done without you! As USA Swimming 

President & CEO Tim Hinchey Ill noted in his State of the Sport message, in the past year there 

were 9,075 USA Swimming-sanctioned meets hosted and 269,100 member swimmers 

registered to swim in those meets. Those meets would not have happened without your time 

and talents! 

As you are probably aware at this point, USA Swimming is in the process of a massive overhaul 

of SWIMS and OTS. This work was desperately needed, as significant changes to the 

information technology and data architecture had not been done in more than 20 years. The 

new SWIMS database launched in September and while there have been some inevitable 

bumps along the way, registration for the coming year has begun and, at last report, more than 

135,000 registrations had been completed. As a result of the SWIMS re-launch, the old OTS 

application had to be taken down. Originally it was going to be anywhere from 9 to as many as 
















